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The purpose of this newsletter is to provide news of RNDM  involvement in 

actions and activities related to our ministry of Caring for Our Common Home. 

Blessing 

 May the cherishing of Our Sustainer delight you.                                                                             

May the solidarity of flesh and blood sustain you                                                                            

And may hope, love and trust even beyond what we clearly see                                                                 

cause you to shine as Earth’s light for God’s Way.                                                                                                                       

And the blessing of God, the Father, the Son, and the Holy Spirit,                                                           

be on you, with you, for you and all Creation,                                                                               

now, and in all that is to come, Amen. 

Working with others to care for creation                                                                                        
Susan Smith, RNDM, Whangarei, Aotearoa New Zealand  

In the 1850s, settlers from the United Kingdom thought it would be a good idea to                  
introduce Australian possums to New Zealand. What a disaster that has been. (They also 
thoughts rabbits would be a good idea, and the rabbits increased and multiplied so the 
settlers then introduced stoats, ferrets and weasels, another disaster as the latter soon 
realised that native birds that nested on the ground were easier to catch than rabbits). 
Possums loved Aotearoa as the vegetation was superior to that of much drier Australia. 
They also developed a taste for native bird eggs, and later became carriers of bovine tuber-
culosis to millions of cows. These introduced animals have literally caused billions and bil-
lions of dollars of damage to native flora and fauna. Today Landcare groups such as the 
one to which Mary and I belong, encourage us all to trap or poison such pests and so protect fauna and flora.  

 

By the 1980s, the peak possum population had reached 
an estimated 60–70 million, but is now down to about 30 
million due to control measures. Here are yellow and red 
possum traps in our garden. They are baited with apple 
sprinkled with cinnamon. The possum, in its efforts, to get 
such a treat, puts its head in and its neck is immediately    
broken. Traps and baits are supplied to us through our 
Landcare group. We all keep careful records of how many 
we catch. 

 

Rats are another problem as birds and bird eggs are a staple part of rat 
diet. Again, the Landcare group provides us with bait stations and            
poison to put in them.  I lift off the clear plastic top and put the bait                    
inside, and it never takes too long to disappear. 

I think being part of a Landcare group is a great example of mission               
today. Most of the people in our group have no connection with any 
church and so meetings provide a wonderful opportunity for sharing 
something about our RNDM way of life. These people are never going 
to watch yet another Laudate Si’ video clip, but often we find ourselves 
sharing about our awareness of mystery in our bush. Where two or three are gathered for the sake of God’s gift of 
creation, the mysterious Spirit is present. 


